
A gentle week of teaching and learning. Our book fair has been a nice end to each day—thank you for 

supporting this. We always do very well from this, as the commission earned goes back to school in buying 

new books across each phase.  Thank you Tania and Amal for organising. Next week, I am going to Devon to 

be part of a Challenge Partner review in a school there so the Assistant Heads will be leading the school.  I’ll 

be back in school on Thursday.  Have a good week. Robin 
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Get Well Liz 

We wish Liz Ghamar a speedy recovery after she has a knee 

replacement surgery next Wednesday. Hopefully Liz will be 

back on her feet soon and zooming round the school as 

normal. If you have any club queries in Liz’ absence, please 

speak to Ilirjana.    

Handwriting Workshop 

The revised date 21st Feb was in half term, and 

as much I’m sure you'd love to attend and hear Robin 

during your holidays, we're going to push this to the 

following  Thursday 28th Feb at 9am. 

RE Day 

Our first RE Day of 2019 takes place on Monday on the 

theme of 'sacred texts and stories'. As you know each 

Year Group focuses on the theme within a particular 

religion, so by the time they end Y6, they have covered 

a real wealth of RE learning. Jemma has planned a 

wonderful RE curriculum and this approach is working 

brilliantly with our breadth and coverage. 

Would you like to be A Junior Travel 
Ambassador?  

If you are interested in becoming a JTA, then you need to 

write a letter to Dean, or create a poster giving examples 

of how you would encourage children to be more active 

and safer coming to school. Or ideas on how to reduce 

families using cars to travel to school.  

All entries need to be handed in by Wednesday 6th 

February 2019 - a box will be outside the library.  Please 

make sure your name and class name are clearly written 

on your letter / poster. Thank you & Good Luck!  

Teachers2Parents App 

Our texting service is very useful, as you know. T2P have 

developed their own app, but UNLESS YOU ALLOW 

NOTIFICATIONS for the App itself, it won't alert you to any 

messages. It doesn't function very well with attachments! I 

suggest you delete the app and just rely on the standard 

'messages' that come through as normal. 

Halal Discussion 

The online survey will remain open until Thursday 31st 

January and information collated. The next stage in the 

process will be to meet with the Governors and discuss this. 

Thank you to those of you who have submitted a response, 

spoken to me in person or emailed some information.    

Tadpoles Mosaic 

The Tadpoles, with a little help from 

some children and adults and parents 

across the school have been working with an 

Artist called Maud (@artyfaceart) on a mosaic 

project for outside the Tadpoles. This looks 

absolutely magnificent and will be 

displayed with pride and joy 

outside the building in due course. 
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Easyfundraising.org.uk 
Every penny helps! With this in mind please check out the 

website: 

https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/primhill/ 

The school makes money simply by you shopping at no extra 

cost to you. We need as many supporters as possible so tell 

your friends and family. Let us see if we can be the most 

profitable school! 

Coming up Dates: 
Monday 28th Jan                       Reception Trip to Natural  

          History Museum 

Monday 4th Feb                       9am Y2 SATS Meeting  

Thursday 7th Feb                    2:30  Woodpeckers Class Assembly 

Friday 8th Feb                          2:30 Blackbirds Class Assembly 

Monday 11th Feb                     Y2 Fashion Show! 

Thursday 14th Feb                   Tate Photography Project with Y3 

Friday 15th Feb                    Y2 Class Joint Class Assembly 

                      End of Spring 1  -  3:30pm finish 

18th to 22nd Feb                       Half Term 

Monday 25th Feb                     First Day Spring 2 

                                             Curiosity Week Begins 

Monday 4th March                   Ladybirds Maths Workshops AM 

Thursday 7th March                 World Book Day 

Monday 11th March                 Y4 to CLC Trip 

Thursday 14th March               Y3 Trip to Neasden Temple 

Friday 22nd March        2:30 Squirrels Class Assembly 

Thursday 28th March        2:30 Bats Class Assembly 

Thursday 21st March     Consultation Day – EYFS Closed 

All Day / KS1 & KS2 Closes at 1pm 

Monday 25th March                 National Autism Week 

Monday 1st April                     Y1 to London Buddhist Centre 

Friday 5th April     End of Spring Term—1:30pm Finish 

Attendance 
Making slow but steady progress with attendance. We 

were at 93.17% for the week, so I am expecting to be over 

95% for the next week. 

EYFS: 90.11%   KS1—KS2: 94% 

 

WELL DONE TO WOODPECKERS FOR 98.67%! 

 

Remember if you get a GREEN star next to your class in 

assembly you’ll get more play! 

Friends of Primrose Hill 

Monday's pop up menu 

Chicken or veggie curry and rice 

Soup of the day carrot and coriander with 

home made bread.  

Hotdogs and juice on Friday  

PE Achievement 

A tremendous week in the world 

of PE. Dean and I have been 

taking our amazing footballers 

over to Talacre sports centre to 

take part in the CSSA North Football league these last 2 - 3 

months. This tournament is aimed for Y5 & 6 but this year 

we decided to take a selected few Y4’s who we felt would 

be able to handle the physicality, and be able to match the 

Y5/6 quality which they all exceeded.  

Girls needed a win against top of the league in order to 

finish 2nd, which they managed to do with an amazing 4-0 

win. It came down to the last game, to see who would be 

crowned champions in the boys league with our boys 

needing a draw to secure top spot, which they managed to 

do with a 1-1 draw! Onto the day tournament, that will 

take place on 26th February. Well done! Jordan  

Garden Corner 
This week in the garden it's been chilly.  I have 

been considering knitting jumpers for Cindy 

and Madonna. The Thursday gardeners had a 

great time investigating the ice on the pond. 

The daffodils which Ladybirds and Key Stage 

1 planted before Christmas are coming along 

beautifully.  The few that stayed in the garden 

are a bit behind those which went home with 

the children to be cared for inside. I have 

seen  lovely pictures of some 

which are already blooming. 

When your daffodil flowers could you 

please take a photo and send it to 

admin@primrosehill.camden.sch.uk for the 

attention of Emma for our daffodil 

competition including your child's name and class. 

Y6 Visit to Waitrose Cookery School 
Dean organised a trip for Y6 to visit the 

cookery school; Herons went this week 

and had a great time.   

Class Assemblies  
Children love to perform for their parents and 

carers. Please make a note in your diaries for 

these important dates. 

Blackbirds 8th Feb. at 2:45  

Woodpeckers7th Feb. at 2:45  

Herons & Kestrels  - Y6  End 

of Year Show tbc 

Year2 15th Feb. at 2:30   

Bats 28th Mar. at 2:30 

Squirrels 22nd Mar. at 

2:30  
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